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TOWN OF VALDESE 
TOWN COUNCIL PRE-AGENDA MEETING 
JANUARY 29, 2024 
 
The Town of Valdese Town Council met on Monday, January 29, 2024, at 6:00 p.m., in the Town Council 
Chambers at Town Hall, 102 Massel Avenue SW, Valdese, North Carolina.  The Council meeting was live-
streamed on YouTube @townofvaldese.  The following were present:  Mayor Charles Watts, Mayor Pro 
Tem Gary Ogle, Councilwoman Rexanna Lowman, Councilwoman Heather Ward, Councilman Glenn 
Harvey, and Councilman Paul Mears. Also present were: Interim Town Manager Bryan Steen, Town 
Attorney Tim Swanson, and various Department Heads.  
 
Absent: Town Clerk Jessica Lail 
 
A quorum was present. 
 
Mayor Watts called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. He offered the invocation and led in the Pledge of 
Allegiance to the Flag.  
 
Mayor Watts said that we would be discussing the February 5, 2024 agenda and started under New 
Business. 
 
PRESENTATION OF HOYLE CREEK RESTORATION: Parks and Recreation Director David Andersen 
shared that this presentation was presented to the Parks & Recreation Commission this past Monday.  Mr. 
Andersen shared the following PowerPoint: 
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Councilman Mears asked if there would be additional parking added or if it was just a sidepath.  Mr. 
Andersen answered that most of the cost would be for the stream restoration.  Councilman Harvey asked 
how long the trail was and who owned the property. Mr. Andersen said it is approximately a mile long and 
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all property of the Town of Valdese.  Mr. Andersen shared that Representative Hugh Blackwell supported 
this in the recent budget allocation.    
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
POOL ENCLOSURE DISCUSSION Parks and Recreation Director David Andersen shared that the 
following PowerPoint presentation is just for informational purposes.  Mr. Andersen went over the history 
of the pool bubble, its setup and takedown, temporary solutions, and possible options for the future.  Mr. 
Andersen presented the following presentation: 
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Councilman Harvey asked several questions: When we knew the bubble would wear out, why was there 
no plan to replace it?  Why did we spend $150,000 to replace a vent system to inflate and heat?  
How many citizens use the bubble?  Do we need the full-size pool all winter long?  What do our neighboring 
Towns do?  We need data such as how many people use it and what it costs to heat and operate it.  Are 
these our only options, and what impact will they have?  Mr. Andersen shared that we have around 660 
individual users that come in a month, but because we have had several interruptions with COVID, 
renovations, and now bubble issues, it is hard to capture accurate data. Councilman Harvey said he did not 
expect Mr. Andersen to answer all the questions tonight.  Councilwoman Ward shared that she has had 
questions from citizens asking if the pool can be opened during the winter and what happens to their 
membership fees.  Mr. Andersen said that the department offers extensions on memberships or credit 
towards renting one of the Parks & Rec facilities.  Councilwoman Ward asked if we receive funds from the 
Burke County Public Schools or other entities that use it.  Mr. Andersen said that Burke County Public 
School pays $2,000 annually for two groups. The private aquatics club pays rent, and all swimmers have a 
membership. 
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING Assistant Town Manager Bo Weichel requested guidance from the Council 
on how they want staff to proceed with the existing Public Safety Building.  Mr. Weichel asked if they want 
staff to go with an RFQ process for shoring up the building, get a structural architect to look at it again, ask 
the structural engineer from the past to look at it again, or other options.  Councilwoman Lowman asked if 
Mr. Steen had any recommendations.  Mr. Steen thinks we need to evaluate where we are and how we 
want to do that.  Mr. Steen feels we have a few options: get a new structural engineer or ask the previous 
one to look at it again.  Councilman Harvey asked if we could have an RFQ for a complete evaluation and 
design of a renovation to repair the building.  Mayor Watts thinks getting a new set of eyes on the building 
would be a good idea. Mr. Weichel went through the RFQ process.  Councilman Harvey would like to have 
a committee put together to help advise staff and Council members.   
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
RECRUITMENT OF A TOWN MANAGER DISCUSSION Interim Town Manager Bryan Steen shared that 
he contacted a group out of Virginia, and they charge 28% of the position's salary.  Mr. Steen talked to a 
group in North Carolina and said depending on the Council's level of involvement, they would be between 
$7,000 and $25,000.  Mr. Steen said we still have the WPGOG in the $3,500 range.  Mr. Steen shared that 
we can also post a job ad in different associations.  Mr. Steen asked if the Council had a direction that he 
should pursue.  Mr. Steen thinks it would be around July before we could get a manager hired if we start 
advertising in February.  Councilwoman Lowman says utilizing the NCLM, ICMA, and the County 
Association/MPA would be a good start if we do not use the WPCOG.  Councilman Harvey shared that 
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there are different levels of support in using search firms.  Mr. Steen will send the Council a Town Manager 
job description to review. 
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
POTENTIAL VALDESE TOWN CHARTER AMENDMENT FOR FUTURE CONSIDERATION BY 
CITIZENS Councilman Harvey shared this for citizens to consider for the future. Councilman Harvey shared 
that the other people who represent us, like the US House of Representatives, have a two-year term, and 
in the State of NC, we have two legislative bodies that have two-year terms. Councilman Harvey noted that 
the Mayor in the Town of Valdese used to be a two-year term but was changed in the year 2000.  
Councilman Harvey said there was a Town in Rolesville NC with all the Council members and the Mayor 
on two-year terms. Councilman Harvey shared that this came to light during this campaign season when 
the entire Council was campaigning, as well as some of the staff, and it may have some advantage by 
having the entire Council run for office every two years. Councilman Harvey said we could put that out to 
the citizens in the next strategic planning when we do it again.  
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL OF CONTRACT FOR OLD ROCK SCHOOL RENOVATIONS 
Community Affairs Director Morrissa Angi gave the Council an update on the project. Ms. Angi shared that 
on December 14, 2023, we hosted a pre-bid meeting with four construction firms (Gibson, Beam, Houck, 
Moss-Marlowe).  They toured the Old Rock School and went through the outline of the construction portion.  
Ms. Angi had the pre-bid meeting on January 23, 2024, and two construction firms, Gibson and Houck, 
showed up to present bids.  Ms. Angi noted that since only two firms were present, they could not open the 
bids. They had to be returned to contractors and then re-advertise the whole process again for a week.  Ms. 
Angi shared that the second bid opening would be on January 30, 2024, at 2:00 pm, and if we only have 
two contractors at this meeting, the bids can be opened and presented at the February 5, 2024 Council 
meeting.  Ms. Angi identified why the other contractors did not bid on the contract, Beam's lead project 
manager resigned, and Moss-Marlowe was not interested because the workload was too much for them at 
this time.  Ms. Angi shared that Mark Sealy will present the bids and offer recommendations at the next 
council meeting.  Assistant Town Manager/CFO Bo Weichel noted that legally, we have to accept the lowest 
bidder.  However, the Architect will review those bids to ensure they meet all the specs and requirements. 
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
FY 24-25 AUDIT PROPOSALS AND APPROVAL OF FY 24-25 AUDIT CONTRACT Assistant Town 
Manager/CFO Bo Weichel shared that he went out for requests for proposals to Audit Firms.  Mr. Weichel 
went over the structure of audit services: 
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Mr. Weichel completed a Request for Proposals (RFP) and did not get any responses, so he called several 
firms that the LGC recommended, and out of that, he only received three proposals.  Mr. Weichel identified 
two that were similar in price. Mr. Weichel noted that one of them had a math error in her proposal, so he 
was concerned about that.  Mr. Weichel recommends the current auditor, Lowdermilk Church & Co., in the 
amount of $56,340, which is over a three year span.  Councilman Harvey asked what other Towns do the 
two lowest bidders audit. Mr. Weichel said that Misty Watson does Mitchell County and two other Towns.  
However, we would be her biggest Town. Lowdermilk Church & Co. does Burke County and other Towns 
that Mr. Weichel can share later as he could not remember off the top of his head.  

 
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF APPROVING RESOLUTION FOR THE SALE OF TOWN-OWNED PROPERTY-
FAT AVE. Assistant Town Manager/CFO Bo Weichel shared that the Town received an offer to purchase 
Town-owned property for $8,500.  Mr. Weichel said this was on the agenda to authorize staff to start the 
upset bid process to sell it.  Mr. Weichel noted that the buyer has given his deposit, so once the Council 
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approves the resolution, we will advertise for ten days to see if someone upsets the bid.  If they do, we have 
to re-advertise with the higher bid.  Councilman Ogle asked where the property was located.  Planning 
Director Larry Johnson gave a background on the property that had code enforcement issues; the Town 
started a condemnation process in 2012 and was torn down in 2014.  Mr. Johnson said the Town took a 
lean out in 2015 to get the money back in the amount of $10,000 but was unsuccessful.  Mr. Johnson stated 
the property went into foreclosure, and the Town took procession over it in 2017.  Mr. Johnson noted that 
the Town has been maintaining it all this time.  Mr. Johnson would recommend going out for a bid, and the 
location is across from Children’s Park up the hill at 118 Fat Ave. NE, Valdese. 
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF AMENDMENT OF THE VALDESE TOWN COUNCIL RULES 31 AND 32(A) OF 
THE RULES OF PROCEDURES AND AMENDING SECTION 2-1021 OF THE TOWN OF VALDESE 
CODE OF ORDINANCES Councilman Mears noted confusion at the January 8, 2024, Council meeting 
on this amendment, and it was not passed. Councilman Mears wanted to ensure that both the Council 
and the Mayor may nominate appointments to the committees and then the entire board elects. 
 
RESULT: MOVED WITHOUT OBJECTION TO THE NEXT MEETING ON FEBRUARY 5, 2024, AT 6:00 
P.M. 
 
INTERIM MANAGER’S REPORT: Interim Town Manager Bryan Steen made the following 
announcements: 
 
Bluegrass at the Rock presents: Darin & Brooke Aldridge, Saturday, February 10, 2024 at 7:30 p.m., at the 
Old Rock School 
 
Next Agenda Review Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 26, 2024, 6:00 p.m., Council 
Chambers, Valdese Town Hall 
 
Next Regular Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 4, 2024, 6:00 p.m., Council Chambers, 
Valdese Town Hall 
 
MAYOR AND COUNCIL COMMENTS: Councilman Harvey thanked citizens for coming to the first Town 
of Valdese pre-agenda review a week in advance to view what would be on the February 5, 2024, agenda. 
Councilman Harvey encouraged citizens to talk to the Council this week if they had any questions or 
comments.  
  
Councilman Mears thanked the Department Heads for the thorough presentations.  
  
Councilwoman Lowman recommends everyone see The Little Mermaid by the Old Colony Players; it was 
fabulous.   
 
ADJOURNMENT:  At 7:30 p.m., there being no further business to come before Council, Councilman 
Harvey made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilman Mears.   
 
The next regular Council meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 5, 2024 at Valdese Town Hall. 
 
 
___________________________________                                   ___________________________________ 
        Town Clerk        Mayor 
 
jl  


